
  
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

       

Students
  Recognising and celebrating achievement of our values 

 

Be a Learner 
John Gipson - For his open-mindedness towards his learning and continuing to develop his confidence.      

Beau Jeffery - For his engagement and focus towards his math’s fluency tasks.         

Zeke Newell - For his improved focus in class, applying himself during explicit learning time.       

Ella Fowles - For the effort and commitment she puts into her literacy tasks.      

Riley Williams - For working hard on hearing sounds in words.      

Be a Mate 

Tillie Chiswell - For helping other learners organise their iPads.      

                                    Contact Details: 

Web: www.avenelps.vic.edu.au         Email: avenel.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Avenelprimary 
After Hours Number – 0403 565 119 

 

AVENEL PRIMARY SCHOOL
OUR MISSION: 

To inspire academic excellence, social and emotional growth and community 

contribution in a collaborative environment. 
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We are all very excited about the Food Fight which is happening tomorrow evening, 
Thursday 21st March. Families are welcome to arrive at 5pm and can set up their own 
chairs, picnic rug in the middle of the oval. The Food Fight course will go around the 
outside of the oval - cones will be setup. The middle of the oval will provide a great 
viewing spot and keep you free of flying “food”. The food fight will commence at 5:15 and 
run through until approximately 6:00. Students will complete laps of the course while staff 
hurl pretend juice, sauce, cake mix and fruit at students. Participants will be wet and 
colourful by the end! Thanks to Cath and the Avenel CFA, they will also get a refreshing 
spray as they pass by the fire truck! Thanks to everyone who has registered on the website foodfight.com.au 
and raised money for Food Bank Victoria. A reminder that you can still register, but you don’t have to register to 
participate - the whole school community is welcome to attend and join in. We set a target of $10,000 and if 
reached, a staff member would be slimed on the night! I have (reluctantly!) been nominated to cop the sliming if 
the $10,000 is reached. As I type this, our target is very close to the $10,000 goal! A reminder of what to bring 
on the night- a white or light coloured t-shirt, old runners, shorts that can be coloured, a water bottle, towel, 
change of clothes and sunglasses are optional.  
 

Ross’ Report

Thank you Avenel Active for our Soccer goals.      



Avenel Active generously donated a set of soccer goals for our school oval. Our students are loving the new 
goals and there are large numbers of students playing at all break times. We appreciate the support of our school 
and our students are very grateful for the larger goals so they can have “proper” games of soccer during playtime. 
Some grade 6s volunteered to put them together and after several looks at the directions, were successful in 
constructing our new goals.  
 
The JSC has organised a great day of activities for our 90’s Day on the last day of term. Please return your 
special lunch order forms and have a look in the back of the wardrobe for all the 90s retro gear to wear on the 
day.    

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Lyanna Friedrich for being this 
week’s Principal Award winner. 

 
 

Your feedback is always welcome at ross.davis@education.vic.gov.au or 0403 565 
119.  

  

Cargo Pants  Shorts  Vests   Fleece Jackets  Skorts  
Size 6 9  Size 8 1  Size 4 1  Size Sm 1  Size 6 1 
Size 8 6  Size 16Y 5  Size 6 7  Size Med 1  Size10 1 
Size 10 5  

  Size 8 3     Size 12 1 
Size 12 3  Red Windcheaters  Size 10 1  Track Pants  Size 14 1 
Size 14 2  Size 16 2  Size 14 6  Size Sm 2    
  

 
   

   Size Med 2    

Uniforms from our old stock 
which we desperately need to 
get rid of.  Please come into 

the office and collect. 

mailto:ross.davis@education.vic.gov.au


CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

 
MONTH 

 
DATE 

 
EVENT 

March Thursday 21st Family Night – Food Fight 

 Thursday 28th Last Day Term 1 – 2.20pm dismissal.  Drawing of Easter Raffle 
Hot dog lunch/JSC 90’s theme dress up day. Gold Coin donation. 
 

April Thursday 11th Bulb Orders need to be placed. 

 Monday 15th – Wednesday 17th Start Term 2 
Gr 5-6 Ballarat Excursion 

June Friday 28th End Term 2 

July Monday 15th Start Term 3 

September Friday 20th End Term 3 

October Monday 7th Start Term 4 

December Friday 20th End Term 4 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY – Riley Wall, Oliver Hogan, Lara Cambrey 

and Archie Butler

Avenel Primary School acknowledges Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander  

peoples as the traditional custodians of the land and acknowledges and pays respect 

to their elders, past and present. 

 
 

Bonnie’s Report 
 
I can’t believe that we are at the end of 1st term 
already.  It just seems like we were starting Term 1.  
I have really enjoyed working will students in each 
classroom and making lots of new friends, especially 
with the preps.  They are such an amazing lot, the 
way they have settled into school life so well and 
learned so much already.   
 
There have been so many fun things happening at 
school, I go home totally exhausted at the end of the 
day and look forward to my bed so that I can catch 
up on my beauty sleep. 
 
Are you looking forward to the Family Food Fight 
tomorrow night.  It should be lots of fun.  I wonder 

which teacher is going to be slimed!!!! 

 
Then there’s the 90’s theme dress-up day on the last 
day of term.  I will have to dig out a special costume 
for this day.  I wonder what dogs wore in the 90’s. 
Have you seen all the lovely goodies in the Easter 
Raffle. I hope I win a prize. I love 

CHOCOLATE!!!! 

 
I hope that everyone has a wonderful holiday and you 
all come back relaxed and refreshed for another great 
term of learning.  See you in Term 2. 
 

Sometimes you just need a good 

cuddle, and this was one of those 

moments! 
 



 

Catering for our diverse range of Learners!!! 
 

At Avenel Primary School we embrace individuality and understand that we 
all like to learn in different ways.  
 
We encourage our students to develop awareness of themselves as learners 
and identify the way in which they learn best. 
 
Some of our students thrive on collaborative learning opportunities, while 
others prefer to work independently.   
 
Some students need to learn by doing – using materials to develop 
conceptual knowledge and build their own understanding through 
investigation.  Others learn best from oral instruction or visual supports. 
 
Supportive classroom environments also allow us to cater for those who 
need to incorporate activity in their learning, using mini movement breaks to 
refocus attention. 

 
Different curriculum delivery and design allows for one-on-one teacher 
instruction, small group work and whole group teaching opportunities. 
 
A few of our students were able to share their insights into what is the best 
way for them to learn… 

• “I know I work best when I can be in a space that allows me to focus and 
work independently.” 

• “I work best when I can talk to a partner or a group to help me come up 
with ideas.” 

• “I like the flexibility to work in different ways depending on how I feel or the 
subject area we are working on.” 

• “I am definitely a visual learner; I like to have visuals to explain concepts.” 

• “I need to have tasks explained to me, I find it much harder when we have 
to read instructions.” 
 
 

Ensuring students and teachers have an understanding of the way in which learning can be accessed by a 
range of learners enables us to provide the best learning opportunities for all of the students in our school. 

  



 
 
 
 

Science 
 
In Sciene this term Prep students have been 
learning about the life cycle of a butterfly.   
 
Did you know that the life cycle of a butterfly has 4 
stages:  
 

• egg,  

• caterpillar,  

• pupa  

• and adult butterfly.  
 
 
 
 
After hatching, a caterpillar eats a lot and grows quickly, shedding their skin as they get bigger. They can 
increase in size more than 3,000 times! 
 
A female butterfly can lay between 120 and several hundred eggs. 
 
Some butterfly eggs hatch in a few days; others in a few months.  The average is 8 days. 
 
Only 1 in every 100 eggs survives and hatches; the rest are eaten or killed by disease. 
 
Butterflies can see in green, yellow and red using the 6,000 lenses in their eyes. 
 

 

They enjoyed making these wonderful masks as part of their learning process. 
 
 
 

  

Student



 
 
 
 

2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  - 29 January (teachers) (31st January Gr 1-6 students start &1st Feb Preps) - 28 March 
Term 2 - 15 April - 28 June 
Term 3 - 15 July - 20 September 
Term 4 - 7 October - 20 December 
 
SUBJECT CONTRIBUTION – School Council have set the Subject Contribution for this year at $245 per student 
This amount is usually paid in Term 1 but other arrangements can be made if you are still recovering from 
Christmas and holidays! The subject contribution payment covers the cost of subject expenses and class materials 
which have been purchased by the school and will be distributed to students throughout the year. This 
contribution can be paid either by cash or EFPOS at the school or by direct deposit to the school account    BSB 
063 545 Account No 10076513. Please insert ‘sub cont’ and family name in the reference field. 
 

VISY RECYCLING CENTRE at Avenel Café.  At school, students place the containers collected from lunch 

and snack time into the red container provided outside the big building which will then be taken to the shop, with 
the funds going into the school’s bank account towards Junior School Council fund raising. 

 
 

We are again raising money for the Royal Children’s Hospital 
Good Friday Appeal.  We are asking our families to please donate 

an Easter item for our Easter raffle which will be drawn at our final 
assembly on Thursday 6th April at 2:00pm.  Donated items can be left at 
the office up until Thursday afternoon of the last week of term 1.    Raffle 
books have been sent home so get out and sell them to all your friends, 
neighbors, etc. so that we raise heaps to support this worthy Appeal. More 
books are available from the office if you require them. 

  

General Information 

Flyers for our Bulb fundraiser have been sent home. Please 
ask your friends, neighbours, relatives etc if they would like 
to brighten up their garden this Spring by purchasing some 

bulbs. Orders close online on the 11th April. 
 

Please get on board our latest fundraiser. 



 

   
Community Information 

AVENEL GOLF CLUB NEWS 
 

AVENEL GOLF CLUB NEWS 
Opening Day will be on Saturday the 6th April. We will 
be playing a 2 person Ambrose.  Members/guests are asked 
to assemble at 11am. The season will be officially opened 
at 11.30 and we will hit off straight after.  
 
There will be a draw for partners, however you may 
arrange your own and players from other clubs are most 
welcome to join us as well.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact President Dale 
(0447 980 837), Jed (0407 546 917) or Lyn (0427 985 
268). 
 
 



 



  

 

  



 
 
 


